MEDIA RELEASE

Coastal Climate Action goes to Canberra
Two representatives from South Coast Climate Action Groups, Graeme Stockton and Simon Pockley traveled to Canberra last week to participate in a 3-day National Climate Action Summit. 

They joined more than 500 representatives from 240 Community Climate Action Groups in calling for the Rudd Government to take urgent action on Climate Change.

Simon Pockley, Chair of the Otway Ranges Climate Action (ORCA) said, “Climate Change is already changing our lives in the Otway Ranges. Many of our farm dams have dried up and the town of Apollo Bay is not only facing a critical water shortage but will also need to relocate as sea levels rise.” Simon added “The Summit was a great opportunity to compare what we are doing with other groups and participate in a National Climate Change movement. We need new ideas if we are to solve these problems.” 

“The good news is that we can make a difference and actually create new jobs if we act now to reduce our energy consumption and install renewable systems such as solar, wave, and wind,” he said. 

Graeme Stockton, Chair of the Surf Coast Energy Group (SCEG) urged people to ask their MPs what climate temperature target the current federal system would achieve. “Right now we are on a 100% guaranteed collision course with nature” said Graeme. 

It is important to note that the complete loss of the Arctic sea-ice in summer is now inevitable. “The Arctic Ocean could be nearly ice-free at the end of summer by 2012” says Dr. Jay Zwally, a glaciologist at the NASA Goddard Space Flight Centre. He concludes that: “The Arctic is often cited as the canary in the coalmine for climate warming…and now as a sign of climate warming, the canary has died.”

On 3rd February, the first sitting day of Parliament, Graeme and Simon were joined by others from Apollo Bay and the Surf Coast as more than 2000 people created a ring around Parliament House and called on all politicians to support urgent action. 

The National Climate Action Summit called for the Federal Government to immediately scrap the deeply flawed Carbon Pollution Reduction Scheme (CPRS) and to set the target for Australia to have 100% renewable energy by 2020. 

“Clinging on to fossil fuels is the path to economic ruin whereas renewable energy is the path to economic prosperity,” said Simon Pockley.
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